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Appreciated Pastor and Church: 

 

We are grateful to our God for the privilege to give us to serve Him here in Colombia.  By 

HIs grace we have seen how God added those that have been saved.  Also we are thankful 

for the churches for their prayers and financial support.   

 

The missionary work doesn't finish because we have great responsibility.  That is the reason 

I ask your prayers in favor of us.  We keep advancing in evangelism and the teaching of the 

Word of God, evangelism in the homes and areas, every week without stopping, the disci-

pleship with the families and the leadership courses.   

 

Ministry in the area of children.  In the month of October we started a Sunday School exten-

sion in a neighborhood called Villas de San Juan.  We have an average attendance of 40 

children among the ages of 6 - 13 ages.  They live in a neighborhood of much need.  I ask 

your prayers for them.  We are trying to get a fund to give them toys to the children of the 

new extension of Sunday School.  That is the reason we make an invitation to colaborate to 

be able to give a small gift to a boy or a girl!  Adopt a child! 

 

Theological Ministery Instutute:  Since we came to Colombia we had a plan to start an insti-

tute and thanks to God we started this year 2018.  It is three years of study to graduate, the 

first year is Bachelor, second year is leadership and third year is pastoral.  This past Sunday, 

we celebrated to recognize three young people that received their first years of institute and 

received a certificate of Theological Bachelor (Sister Angie Bello - Colombian, Edwin Ve-

negas - Venezuelan, and Raul Morales - Panamanian).   

 

This year I had the help of some foreign professors.  They don't come here but they give the 

classes directly in a semi present (not recorded) from Messenger.  I share this because God 

willing I will require the help of professors so they can dictate a class in 2019 from their 

country.  Please by the month of January you give me some response from this type of 

help.   

 

Prayer requests: 

1.  For the country of Colombia so the Lord can open doors and add more committed work-

ers to His harvest.  

2.  Health of my family, strength and grace of God in our lives.  

3.  For provision for the property and construction. 

 

We are very grateful with you for letting us represent you in Bucaramanga as your mission-

aries.  Thanks to each church that help us with their prayers and financial support. May God 

reward you in a very special way.   

 

Your servant in Christ, 

Jose Morales and family 
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